
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

Key Dates 

21 January 2021 Y9 Virtual Options Evening 7pm—8pm  

26 January 2021 Curriculum Planning Day—School closed to pupils 

04 February 2021 Y9 Virtual Parents Evening 2pm—7pm 

13 February 2021 Last Day of Half Term 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 08 January 2021 



Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Considering that on Monday we thought we would be returning to school and that Year 11 were 
sitting exams this summer, it’s been quite a week...  On site, an astonishingly professional centre 
for Covid Lateral Flow Testing has been set up, Critical Worker School established, support for 
vulnerable learners at home put in place, remote lessons created to replace the usual timetable 
and IT support made available to families as required. I’m hugely grateful to the teaching and 
support staff at CamVC for a phenomenal team effort to get things running so well at such short 
notice. Please bear with us as we continue to iron out any glitches over the next week.  
 
Remote Learning   We have put in place a timetable based on what we learned had worked best 
for pupils and staff during last year’s closure and during subsequent year-group closures last 
term. We’re keeping this under review and on Thursday next week, we will survey pupils and 
parents to seek your views as to the quality, quantity and level of work being provided for the 
students. 
 
Critical Worker School   For those attending:  
Pupils should attend from 9.00 to 3.00pm, in full school uniform.   
Next week, no pupils will be leaving early. 
Pupils should bring PE trainers with them in a plastic bag every day.  
 
Year 11   We expect it will be some time before we hear what assessment process will replace 
the GCSE exams. In the meantime, we still have to send projected grades to Post 16 providers in 
January and these are based on the grades we would realistically have expected pupils to have 
achieved, based on the evidence we had gathered up to the end of December, including the mock 
exams. These are not necessarily the grades that students will receive in the summer: as in any 
normal year, projected grades can change according to how pupils progress during the latter part 
of the course.  It is therefore essential that pupils continue to work hard because any further 
evidence we can gather this term is likely to have a bearing on the final judgements we will be 
called upon to make at the end of their courses.   
 
Year 10    A number of parents have contacted us with concerns about the impact of the current 
school closure on their children’s potential achievements in the public examinations of 2022. We 
cannot know this for certain, but whatever form of Key Stage 4 assessment is used, our current 
Year 10 students are well-placed compared to many in the country. Our remote work last summer 
was of a high standard and all the year group had an iPad – unlike most of the country. They 
were able to start their option subjects a term early, which staff reported as beneficial.  Year 10 
were in school and working well for most of last term, and will be taught remotely very well for the 
next lockdown. Provided that students work hard, complete and hand in all assignments this term, 
they will not be disadvantaged in any nationally-graded round of qualifications in 2022.    
 
Year 9    We may have to spread the appointments for Year 9 Parent Consultation over two days, 
and will be in contact about this with you shortly.   
 
Pupil Wellbeing   Mr Yeates has placed an excellent set of resources on the website:  these are 
aimed at both pupils and parents:  please take a look on Well-Being - Cambourne Village College 
(cambournevc.org) 
 
Pupil Safety - Please see the resources later in the bulletin from the Police, on general issues of 
safety affecting young people during lockdown, and on the importance of safe use of the internet. 
 
Wishing you all a very good weekend – we should see the sun tomorrow! – and take good care of 
yourselves, 
 
Claire Coates 

Principal Letter   



Useful Links 

 

Please click on the link below to access our PE 
related information: 
Parent Bulletin Links - PE 
 

Please ensure that your child's PE kit is named. 
This will help with returning any lost property. Thank 
you . 

Please click on the link below to 
access Covid-19 related information: 
 
Parent Bulletin Links - COVID-19 

 

 

Please click on the ink below to view our latest 
PSHE information: 
 
Parent Bulletin Links - PSHE  

Please click on the ink below to view 
our latest DofE updates: 
 
Parent Bulletin Links - DofE  

 

 

Please click on the link below to find 
information about our Music Clubs: 
 
Parent Bulletin Links - Music Clubs 
 

 









Library Recommendations 

Lark by Anthony McGowan 

 
 

Things are getting tense at home for Nicky and Kenny as 
they wait for a visit from their estranged mum. To escape, 
they go for a walk on the moors, taking their little Jack 
Russell terrier with them. But what should have been a 
laugh, a lark, turns deadly when the weather changes and 
they are caught in a blizzard. Nothing will ever be quite 
the same again … 
 
Winner of the 2020 CILIP Carnegie Medal 

The Mindful Teen (Powerful Skills to Help You Handle Stress One Moment at a 
Time) by Dzung X. Vo 

 

This work offers a unique program based in mindfulness-based 
stress reduction (MBSR) and mindfulness-based cognitive 
therapy (MBCT) to help you deal with stress. The simple, 
practical, and easy-to-remember tips in this book can be used 
every day to help you handle any difficult situation more 
effectively-whether it's taking a test at school, having a 
disagreement with your parents, or a problem you are having 
with friends. 

 

BTEC and National Exams will go ahead at CamVC this month and next. 

Pupils affected will be contacted individually.  

 

Next week’s exams are: 

Monday - Animal Care 

Tuesday - Engineering 

 

Y11: BTEC and National Exams 





Online Safety | Apps   

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 
Your child/children may be online more than usual at the moment. Please see below some links to 
helpful ideas and materials around keeping children safe online: 
 
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

  

TEAMS | ONENOTE 
Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming increasingly more central to the 
way we are providing and receiving work. Below are some resources to help you support your 
children with these services. 
 
Click here for a guide to handing in Teams 
Assignments 
 
Click here for a YouTube playlist with short 
tutorial videos (if you prefer, your child can 
access the same videos through their school 
account here) 

 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed for teenage mental health charity 
Stem4 by Clinical Psychologists. The app aims to help families and friends support young people 
with their mental health. 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which focuses on the positive attributes of the 
person and builds on resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find ways to provide 
the right environment to help individuals they support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on 
certain needs such as anxiety and digital addiction 
as well as offering ways of accessing further help 
and useful suggestions of ‘things you can do in the 
moment’ to help support the young person. 

 

More information can be found through the 
Combined Minds website at: 

https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

 







School Uniform and Lost Property   

 
 
Thank you for continuing to support our drive for 
excellent standards of school uniform, and especially 
to those parents who have corrected the very short 
and stretchy skirts that were creeping in.                                
 
Families who find it difficult to afford school 
uniform at any time should contact their year 
team admin (details below), in complete 
confidence, so that a way forward can be found: 

 
 
 
Year 7 – Louise Boyd cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 – Melanie Stanford cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 – Kayleigh Blane cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 – Julia Hewitson cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 – Louise Ramsay cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

 
Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on the school website: 
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform 
 

  

 
 

If you would like to check our second-hand uniform 
availability, please complete the form below to submit 
your enquiry. 
 
Second-Hand Uniform Request  

 
Please allow 48 hours for a response. 

 

 
 
 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them to check 
with their year team office in the first instance, or please email 
thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we can arrange for your 
child to check our unnamed items. 
 
If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look through our 
unnamed items to find something suitable for them, please ask 
them to go to their year team office or email the College. 

 

 



Attendance: Appointments / Absences   

APPOINTMENTS 
We strongly encourage parents to make medical and dental appointments out of school hours 
where possible. Where this is not possible, pupils should be in school prior to/after the appointment 
and out of school for as little time as possible. 
 
Missing registration AM or PM for a medical or dental appointment is counted as an authorised 
absence and advance notice is required for authorising these absences. 
 
Please notify Reception of when an appointment is and the timings that the pupil will not be in 
school by emailing thecollege@cambournevc.org. 
 
If we do not receive prior notification to a morning absence, we will contact home and the absence 
will only be authorised on proof of the medical appointment upon the pupil’s return. 
 
When leaving for an appointment, the pupil must sign out at Reception and be collected by their 
parent or carer, and they must sign back in when they return. 
 
 

 

REPORTING YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL 
 

If you need to report that your child is going to be absent from school, please email 
thecollege@cambournevc.org by 9am each morning of their absence. 
 
Please state your child’s full name, their tutor group and the reason for their absence. Just 
reporting your child is ‘unwell’ will not be accepted. 
 
Where possible, please provide the attendance office with a copy of the appointment letter/card.  
 
 
Planned Absence Request Forms: 
To notify us of any planned absences, please visit the Absences page on our website and submit 
an Absence Request Form, with 2 school days’ prior notice for this to be reviewed for authorisation. 
 
 

Medication: 
Please remember that it is the parents/carers’ responsibility to make sure that all 
emergency medication for your child is in school and in date. 

 



Self Isolation Support 

   

 



  
 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 
any issues with their iPads, please email cam-support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

Communication with the School  
How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Julia Hewitson 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Ramsay 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 


